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BRANCH LINE
Inside this issue you will find…. what is happening this month… Committee Reports….
general information and a wee bit of humor too. We welcome your articles and will be
more than glad to insert them in future issues. Thanks to those who have submitted in
the past.

Legion Week is from September 15th – 21st. We have events planned and hope you mark
your calendar so you can join us. Posters will be on display at the Branch soon.

General Meetings will commence again in September:
Branch – Tuesday, September 3rd at 7:30 pm

Ladies Auxiliary – Tuesday, September 10th at 7:30 pm

IMPORTANT NOTICE

Effective immediately - The Branch has a new email address so please update your
listing now. The new address is branch340@eastlink.ca

The Editor

LEST WE FORGET
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I would also like to mention that Branch 340 hosted the District “C” Golf Tournament on July 6th. Congratulations to
the 2 teams that have qualified for the Provincial Golf Tournament in Blenheim on September 7th. Our Senior team
of Charlie Roopnaraine and Larry Dudgeon won the District championship. Our regular team of Craig Bell and Brad
White also qualified for Provincials. Unfortunately Craig has other commitments so Don McDermid will be playing
in his stead. Congratulations guys and good luck!

Dan Kelly
Tournament Coordinator
dankelly@bmts.com
519-389-2352

Just a few of the snaps, there will be more in the next edition of the October Newsletter

.

The Port Elgin Legion Branch 340 held their Annual Golf Tournament in memory of Wilmer “Wib” Lamont and
raised $400.00. The proceeds were donated to the GBHS – Southampton for the purchasing of Operating Room
Equipment.

L-R: Cde. Bob Harrison, PRO; Erin Zorzi, GBHS-Southampton and Cde. Dan Kelly, Ways and Means Chairman.
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“A Cup of Tea for Grandpa…”

One day my Grandma was out, and my Grandpa was in charge of me.

I was maybe 2 ½ years old. Someone had given me a little “tea set” as a gift, and it was one of my favourite toys.

Grandpa was in the living room engrossed in the evening news when I brought him a little cup of “tea”, which was
just water. After several cups of tea and lots of praise for such yummy tea, my Grandma came home.

My Grandpa made her wait in the living room to watch me bring him a cup of tea, because it was ‘just the cutest
thing!’ Grandma waited, and sure enough, here I came down the hall with a cup of tea for Grandpa, and she
watched him drink it up.

Then she said, (as only a Grandma would know), “Did it ever occur to you that the only place she can reach to get
water is the toilet?”

PROPERTY COMMITTEE

Roof maintenance work is still in progress. I am happy to report that work has been done on the west side of the
roof during the first week in August (not both sides). Larry’s Roofing was contracted to do the job….and he was
done in one day.

There will be other maintenance projects happening and we appreciate your patience during this time.

George Sicord
Property Chairman
sicordg@eastlink.ca

A Golfer had been slicing off the tee on every hole.
He asks his Irish Caddy if he had noticed any obvious reasons for his poor tee shots, to which the caddy replies:

"Aye, there's a piece of shyt on the end of your driver.”

The Golfer picks up his driver and cleans the club face, at which point the Caddy says:

"No, the other end."
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We had a great Awards Reception on Monday, August 19th at the Lakeshore Racquet and Recreation Club.
Pictured are the winners for the respective sport.

Female athlete of the year is Alex Morrow (attended the World Youth Championships in Ukraine). Male athlete of
the year is J.R. Ross (won the World Police and Fire Fighter Triathlon Championships in Ireland)

Our summer program is winding down. Cross Country Training for the 2013 season will begin on Thursday
September 12th at the Saugeen Bluffs Conservation Area - 5:30 PM.

Earl Farrell
Track & Field Chairman
Farrell@bmts.com

SERVICE OFFICER

ATTENTION
Area Legion Veterans

**** NOTICE OF ITINERARY VISIT ****

Randy Groundwater, Provincial Service Officer, will be visiting the area
during the week of September 8 – 14, 2013.

If you require more information kindly contact the undersigned.

Gerry Higgins
Service Officer
519-832-9185
higginsgr@bmts.com
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HONOURS & AWARDS

As your new Honours and Awards Chairman, it is my pleasure to ensure that you receive your Years of Service Pin
with the Royal Canadian Legion.

Awards are given out in increments of every 5 years. If you feel that you are in this position to receive a Pin, please
contact me and I will review with you.

Blair Eby
Honours & Awards
519-832-3133
bizebys@gmail.com

“Wib” Lamont Memorial Golf Tournament – August 17, 2013

We are pleased to announce that Veteran Dean Bousquet joined us for our annual golf tournament.
Pictured L-R Veteran Dean Bousquet, Thelma Kennedy, Marg Caloren, Shirley and George Jacklin

Two elderly ladies were talking.

“At our age, I don’t know what would be worse; Parkinson’s or Alzheimer's?" one said.
Her wise friend answered, “Oh I’d sooner have Parkinson’s, definitely Parkinson’s.

Better to spill half my wine than to forget where I keep the bottle."

Two old guys talking.

One said to the other: "My birthday was yesterday. Wife gave me an SUV"
.
Other guy: "Wow, that's amazing! Imagine, an SUV!
What a great gift!"
First guy: "Yup, Socks, Underwear and Viagra!"


